2000 PNC PLAZA GERALD WUETCHER

500 WEST JEFFERSON STREET DIRECT DIAL: (859) 231-3017
LouIsVILLE, KY 40202-2828 DIRECT FAX: (859) 258-3517
MAIN: (502) 333-6000 gerald.wuetcher@skofirm.com

FAX: (502) 333-6099

February 18, 2016

Mr. James W. Gardner, Esq.

Acting Executive Director

Kentucky Public Service Commission
Post Office Box 615

Frankfort, KY 40602-0615

Re:  Case No. 2015-00315
Monroe County Water District

Dear Mr. Gardner:

Enclosed for filing in the above-referenced proceeding is the Application of Monroe
County Water District for Authorization to Enter an Assistance Agreement with the Kentucky
Infrastructure Authority and for A Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity. This
document was uploaded to the Public Service Commission’s Electronic Filing System this
evening.

Please note that the electronic version of this Application, not including this transmittal
letter, consists of 13 files. Three of these files are in excess of 50 MB in size and could not be
uploaded. Because these files contain images of maps and drawings, it was not possible to
segment these files into smaller files. Accordingly, the three files have been placed on a flash
drive that will be filed the paper copy of the Application. These files are:

Exhibit-3_Plans_WaterTreatmentPlant.pdf
Exhibit-5_Plans_WaterLines.pdf
Exhibit-11_PreliminaryEngineeringReport_FigureE-1.pdf

Monroe County Water District respectfully requests that the Public Service Commission
issue its decision on the Application no later than March 18, 2016. The bids on the three projects
that are the subject of this Application expire on March 21, 2016. While Monroe County Water
District has requested that the selected contractors extend their bids for an additional period of
time, it has yet to receive such extensions. To the extent that the Public Service Commission
may require additional information, Monroe County Water District respectfully suggests that the
Public Service Commission consider less formal discovery procedures involving e-mail or letter
requests or a conference between the utility and Commission Staff to shorten the discovery
process.
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If Commission Staff has any questions regarding this application, please contact me.
Very truly yours,
Stoll Keenon Ogden PLLC
At EL
Gerald Wuetcher
GEW

Enclosure



